Sel



## The Commonwealth of Massachusetts

Executive Office of Transportation and Construction
Department of Public Works

Ten Park Plaza, Boston, MA 02116-3973

WILLIAM F. WELD GOVERNOR

ARGEO PAUL CELLUCCI LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR

RICHARD L. TAYLOR SECRETARY

JAMES J. KERASIOTES COMMISSIONER August 7, 1992

BOARD OF SELECTMEN TOWN HALL NANTUCKET, MA

02554

Dear Sir:

Massachusetts Highway Department Commissioner James J. Kerasiotes recently was presented with a petition and a letter by Representative Robert D. Hawke which questioned the appropriateness and sensitivity of the following warning sign:



The Department discontinued the installation of this sign approximately Ten years ago and initiated the use of the following warning sign:



The Department of Public Works is now The Massachusetts Highway Department

There may be a small number of the outdated and inappropriate "SLOW CHILDREN" signs on various municipal roads and State Highways. We are in the process of replacing all of these signs on State Highway with warning signs bearing the legend " CHILDREN ". We respectfully request that you take the same action on your municipal roads.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Michael W Swanson, P.E. Chief Engineer